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Thank you for your communication informing us of your recent status of work on video transport using ITU-T Recommendation H.263.  We are pleased to see this work progress.

Regarding draft-ietf-avt-profile-new-09.txt (Section 5.6), please note that we consider the H263-1998 packetization defined in IETF RFC 2429 to be fully capable of carrying bitstreams using the capabilities defined in the recently-enhanced 2000 edition of ITU-T Recommendation H.263 (as well as those of the prior 1998 and 1996 versions of H.263).  We continue to have a high opinion of RFC 2429 and wish it to move forward along the standards track as soon as possible.  It is our understanding that the RFC 2429 RTP payload packetization format is now in wide use by a number of independent organizations and that it should meet the requirements for promotion along the IETF standards track.

Regarding draft-ietf-avt-rtp-mime-03.txt (Section 4.2.7), please note that the profile and level information in this internet draft is somewhat out of date with our current design.  ITU-T VCEG has drafted a new Annex X for Recommendation H.263 which was given “consent” by ITU-T SG16 and for which final approval is imminent (under the new ITU-T “Alternative Approval Procedure” per http://www.itu.int/ITU-T/aap/index.html).  The new Annex X contains a normative definition of profiles and levels for H.263.  We suggest that the reference to H.263 profiles and levels in draft-ietf-avt-rtp-mime-03.txt should refer specifically to Annex X of H.263 (to avoid confusion with the prior non-normative content of H.263 Appendix II).  Please also note that the current specification of H.263 Annex X contains nine defined profiles (numerically ranging from 0 to 8) and seven levels for these profiles (numerically designated as levels 10, 20, 30, 40, 50, 60, and 70).  These ranges differ from the numerical values currently defined in draft-ietf-avt-rtp-mime-03.txt.  It is also hypothetically possible that additional profiles and levels may be defined, so it may perhaps be best if the ranges specified in the MIME registration could simply be indicated as ranges such as [0,…,10] for profiles and [0,…,100] for levels – with H.263 Annex X being referenced to govern the specific values and their meaning.

On another issue, we wish to report that we are continuing to progress well on our new H.26L video codec standardization project.  In addition to providing a significant increase in compression capability, H.26L is designed to have a “network friendly” design incorporating a “network adaptation layer” (NAL) concept. The NAL design is incorporated to provide a packaging of the coded video data in a manner appropriate for delivery over a specific type of network (for example, such as IP networks).  We will be happy to provide further information about the H.26L project and to discuss its relationship to future IETF AVT work.

We again thank IETF AVT for its progress in relation to ITU-T Recommendation H.263 and look forward to further collaboration regarding the use of ITU-T video coding standards in the future.
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